### Book 5 Lesson 2 Worksheet - 解答

## Reading

#### **Pre-reading Questions**

Answer the questions before you read the reading.

讀課文前,請先回答以下問題。

		Questions	Answers	
	1.	Why do more and more people		
*		start using food delivery apps?	(學生自行作答)	
		(你為什麼越來越多人開始使用		
		食物運送應用程式?)		
**	2.	Do you often use food delivery		
		apps? Why or why not?	(學生自行作答)	
		(你經常使用食物運送應用程式	(子工口门下行)	
		嗎?為什麼用或為什麼不用?)		
***	3.	What other apps do you think		
		make life easier?	(學生自行作答)	
		(有其他你認為讓生活更輕鬆的		
		應用程式嗎?)		

## While-reading Notes

Fill in the blanks when you are listening to the reading.

聽文章時,請將以下空格的字填入適當的字詞。

### Food **Delivery Apps** Make Life **Easier**

With so many food delivery apps out there, who wants to cook <u>anymore</u>? In the USA, three <u>out of every</u> five young people use food delivery apps. In Taiwan, that number is growing <u>among</u> people of all <u>ages</u>. From the <u>chart</u>, we can see that people <u>are interested in</u> these apps for <u>several reasons</u>. First of all, using food delivery apps <u>saves</u> people time because they do not have to stand in line to get into restaurants. They can just sit <u>comfortably</u> at their homes or <u>offices</u> and wait for their delicious <u>meals</u> to <u>arrive</u>. Second, food delivery apps are <u>convenient</u> and <u>helpful</u>.

With them, people do not need to cook. That can really help when people are <a href="sick">sick</a> or <a href="tired">tired</a>. Another reason is the <a href="cost">cost</a>. People do not have to <a href="pay">pay</a> a lot for delivery <a href="services">services</a>. Of course, there are many other reasons for this <a href="change">change</a>, <a href="such as more choices">such as more choices</a>. The <a href="easy-to-use">easy-to-use</a> apps also let people choose their favorite <a href="types">types</a> of food and restaurants. In a word, food delivery apps <a href="have not only become">have not only become</a> more popular <a href="but utility but also made">but also made</a> our lives easier.

# **Reading Mind Map**

Finish the mind map after you read the article.

讀完文章後,請完成以下閱讀心智圖。

喷九人十人 · 听九从小 / 内喷 · 日 · ·				
Topic Sentence				
From the chart, we can see that people are <u>interested</u> in these apps for several				
reasons.				
Supporting Detail 1	Supporting Detail 2			
First of all, using food delivery apps	Second, food delivery apps are			
saves people time because they do not	convenient and helpful.			
have to stand in line to get into				
restaurants.				
Supporting Detail 3	Supporting Detail 4			
People do not have to pay a lot for	It gives more <u>choices</u> .			
delivery <u>services</u> .				

# **Post-reading Questions and Answers**

After reading the reading, please look at the questions, and find the answers with your partners.

讀完文章後,請和你的夥伴們一起找出以下問題的答案。

		Questions	Answers
*	1.	According to the reading, what are the reasons for using food delivery apps? (根據閱讀,使用食物運送應用程式的原因是什麼?)	First of all, it <u>saves</u> time.  Second, it is <u>convenient</u> and <u>helpful</u> . Next, it doesn't <u>cost</u> much. Last, it gives more <u>choices</u> .
**	2.	Which do you like, eating out or ordering food with a food delivery app? Why?  (你喜歡哪一個,外食還是用食物運送應用程式訂購食物?為什麼?)	(學生自行作答)
***	3.	What are the other reasons for using food delivery apps? (使用食物運送應用程式的其它原因是什麼?)	It helps people maintain social distancing during COVID-19. (参考答案)

# Dialogue

### **Pre-reading Questions**

Answer the questions before you read the dialogue.

讀對話前,請先回答以下問題。

		Questions	Answers
*	1.	How do you like food delivery apps?(你覺得食物運送應用程式怎麼樣?)	(學生自行作答)
**	2.	Look at the picture on page 23. What are they doing? (看第 23 頁的圖片。他們正在做什麼?)	They are using a <u>smartphone</u> . (參 考答案)
***	3.	Look at the picture on page 24. What might happen? (看第 24 頁的圖片。可能發生了什麼事?)	There might be something <u>wrong</u> with the <u>food delivery app</u> . (参考答案)

### **While-reading Notes**

Fill in the blanks when you are listening to the dialogue.

聽對話時,請將以下空格的字填入適當的字詞。

(Nick and Bella are at home on a rainy day.)

Nick: I don't like rainy days. I'm bored.

Bella: Yeah, I'm <u>tired of</u> sitting here on the <u>couch</u> and doing <u>nothing</u>. Also, I'm <u>hungry</u>, but I don't think there's any food in the <u>fridge</u>.

Nick: Wait. Yesterday, my friends were talking about a new food delivery app, Yummy Sloth. Do you have any interest in trying it?

Bella: Sure, I don't mind giving it a chance.

(Nick is <u>downloading</u> the app <u>onto</u> his <u>smartphone</u>.)

Nick: Guess what? New users get a 50% discount!

Bella: What a <u>surprise!</u> What are we waiting for?

Nick: Hey, you're going to love this. Your favorite fast food restaurant is <u>on</u> the <u>list</u>.

Bella: Excellent! I'd like a chicken burger.

Nick: Got it. I'll add it to the basket.

Bella: How long will it take for our meals to get here?

Nick: The app shows it'll take about 30 minutes.

Bella: That's fine. At least we don't have to go out in the rain.

Nick: I agree.

(30 minutes later)

Bella: Where are our meals? I'm <u>as hungry as</u> a <u>horse</u>, and if I don't eat <u>soon</u>, I'll

be very <u>angry</u>.

Nick: Let me <u>check</u> the app. It has a <u>map</u> and will show us the <u>location</u> of the

delivery guy. Oh, no!

Bella: What's wrong?

Nick: I didn't tap "Place Order."

Bella: I can't believe you didn't do that. Now we have to wait another 30 minutes.

### **Dialogue Mind Map**

Finish the mind map after you read the dialogue.

讀完對話後,請完成以下對話心智圖。

Q: Why did Bella say that she was tired of sitting on the couch and doing nothing?

A: Because it was a rainy day, and it was not convenient for her to go out.

Q: How did Nick know about the food delivery app, Yummy Sloth?

A: He <u>heard</u> his friends talking about it (yesterday).

Q: What food did Bella order through the app?

A: She ordered a chicken burger.

Q: How long did Nick and Bella wait until Nick checked the app again?

A: About thirty minutes.

### **Post-reading Questions and Answers**

After reading the dialogue, please look at the questions, and find the answers with your partners.

讀完對話後,請和你的夥伴們一起找出以下問題的答案。

		Questions	Answers
	1.	Why did Nick and Bella want to use the	
*		food delivery app?	Because it was <u>rainy</u> , and
_ ^		(為什麼 Nick 跟 Bella 想要使用食	they didn't want to go out.
		物運送應用程式?)	
**	2.	What does "getting a 50% discount"	It means getting something
		mean? (「獲得五折」是指什麼?)	at <u>half</u> price.
	3.	Why did Nick say "Oh, no!" at the end	Decays he forget to top
***		of the dialogue? (為什麼 Nick 在對話	Because he forgot to tap
		最後說「喔,不!」?)	" <u>Place</u> Order."